Lake Manuka Association, Inc.

Annual Member Meeting

May 24, 2008

The United Way Building

Gaylord, MI

Attendance: A sign up sheet was circulated and it was noted that a quorum was in attendance to hold the meeting.  A total of 34 individuals including board members were in attendance.
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by the Association President, Chuck Winger at 9:05 am.  The minutes from the 2007 meeting were approved by motion.

Treasurers Report: Marge Kaufmann, Association Treasurer delivered a Treasurer’s Report with a General Account Balance as of May 22, 2007 of $3,878.15, Total Revenues of $5377.50, Total Expenditures of $1,249.73, and an Ending Account Balance of $8,005.92.  
President Chuck Winger proposed that funding be provided for the Gaylord High School Water Testing Program for a minimum of 3 tests in 2008.  Current budgeting provides for 2 visits.  The membership approved increasing the budget from $500 to $1000 for additional tests.  The Treasurers Report was approved by the membership.

Officer Reports:

President: President Winger asked a local realtor, Lois Skinner to present to the meeting with regard to the impact of an active membership association on property values.  President Winger also reviewed a year by year history of the Lake Manuka Association activities.  In addition, the recent voting on weed cutting was reviewed.  A letter was read from a concerned homeowner with regard to the weed cutting proposal indicating a preference that no action be taken.  It was noted that many of the concerns raised by the author were in fact addressed by the Association Board on an ongoing basis including issues relating to septic, fertilizer and weed management.  It was also noted that from recent votes and funding requests that the Association did not have a sufficient majority to proceed with a weed management program.  A motion was made to proceed with a second weed cutting vote for the 2009 season given the closeness of the previous vote.  In commenting on the motion it was affirmed by President Winger and Lake Preservation Committee Chair Larry Patritto that professional oversight of weed cutting was a recommendation of the Association Board.  The motion was carried by unanimous vote.
Lois Skinner’s report to the Association indicated that there were 3 of 30 sales locally in the past year on Lake Manuka.  Lois commented that lake property is still selling in the Gaylord area.  Also included in Lois’ presentation were the popularity of all-sport lakes.  Lois commented that the number one question regarding these properties from potential buyers is beach quality and muck conditions, resulting in a premium for lakes with positive conditions in these factors.  Fishing and water quality were also mentioned as important factors.  Lois volunteered to share communication information about Lake Manuka with other realtors.  Lois concluded by concluding by commenting that she was in support of weed cutting by property owners, as well as muck control and any activity to preserve its ability to be used as an all-sports lake.

In closing, President Winger thanked Lois for her presentation.

Committee Reports:

Communications:  Jeff Drukker, Chair of the communications committee had no activity to report.  President Winger suggested an amendment to the website to include “Natural Beauty” to improve search engine optimization.  
Government:   Bob Gurchiek, Chair of the Government Committee had no activity to report.
Lake Preservation:  Larry Patritto, Chair of the Lake Preservation Committee commented on boat access on the lake and handed out a plant reference chart for education purposes.  It was indicated that when association members see people using the public access we should bring care of weed transmission to their attention, specifically with regard to Eurasian Milfoil.  It was commented by the association that education with regard to weed transmission is key, and the website is a good medium for this education.  Lake Manuka is not known to have an issue with Eurasian Milfoil per the recent Lake Study funded by the Association.
Larry also referred to the boating safety handbook that has been distributed as a good resource for boater education.

Larry recommended to the association that regular septic tank cleaning should be adopted by all association members.  This should be promoted on the website or in a distributed newsletter.

Bob Gurchiek and Ernie Bourdage of the Lake Preservation committee attended the 2008 Michigan Lakes and Streams Conference in Grayling.  Bob shared information from a number of sessions including the Cooperative Lakes Monitoring Program which analyses data from over 700 lakes on an ongoing basis.  With regard to the Great Lakes, an extended session was held that highlighted the criticality of care for natural resources and the 9 state Water Diversion Pact to control water diversion to other states.  It was also discussed that Legislation to manage the transmission of invasive species is not planned until after 2012.  As a result of the lack of this type of legislation, Bob noted that it is the responsibility of all individuals to monitor the lake for the transmission of invasive species and other lake issues.  The conference also provided information on equipment and services to support lake, fishery and water quality including weed and muck management.  A lake survey will be conducted by Harold Miller of the DEQ on Lake Manuka in the month of June to evaluate our fishery using approximately 5 nets of various types and members should take care not to disturb these nets.  The nets will be appropriately marked.
Ernie Bourdage displayed several weed management devices that are available to individuals and small groups.  Specifically displayed were manual and electric weed mowing devices.  President Winger affirmed that the Lake Manuka Association Board is not able to directly manage and/or perform lake management activities and tactics on behalf of the association.

Terry Mullins affirmed the need for association members to continue formal and informal monitoring of Lake Manuka for quality issues.  Terry is also looking for a volunteer to help with a barbeque to be held for the students involved in the High School Water Testing program scheduled for May 28.
Larry Patritto concluded the Lake Preservation Committee agenda item by updating the association on the aeration program at Twin Lakes in Lewiston.  The Lake Preservation Committee will be meeting with the Twin Lakes Association to understand the value of aeration programs.  A subsequent report will be prepared on this topic.

Ad Hoc Committee Reports:

Terry Jan’s resigned as a board member representing Lake Wequas.  A replacement is being investigated.

New Business:
Terry Mullins commented on the introduction of cable to the Lake Manuka area via Charter Communications.  Terry offered to drive to Petoskey to request a survey for cable access in the Lake Manuka area.  Specific advantages includes access to high speed internet.  A motion was made and approved for Terry to have this discussion in Petoskey.

Terry also asked for interest in Natural Gas access for the west side of the lake.  President Winger asked if homeowner associations exist on the west side to support the promotion of this effort.
Election of Board of Directors:
Wayne Jaycox recently retired from the Board of Directors.  As a result there is a seat that requires filling by an association member.  A request was made for volunteers to participate.  Doug Weight volunteered for this responsibility.  A motion was made and carried to approve Doug’s participation.

President Winger concluded the meeting by thanking those in attendance for their participation.  The meeting was adjourned at 10:50.
Respectfully Submitted,

Jeff Drukker

Secretary
